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Excellence, Innovation & Success in a Caring Environment 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Oct 29  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
Nov 1  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
Nov 1  Leadership between the Rivers School Captains 
Nov 2  Summer PSSA/Stage 1 Swimming 
Nov 8  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
Nov 9  Summer PSSA/Stage 1 Swimming 
Nov 12/13  Stage 2 Camp 
 

Friday 26 October 2018 
Term 4 Week 2 
Dear Parents, Staff & Students 
 

World Teachers’ Day  
Today, 26 October 2018 is World Teachers Day. I would like to acknowledge the brilliant work the teachers do 
at Alfords Point Public School and thank them for their investment of time, commitment, energy and love for 
the job. Our teachers ensure that every child is known, valued and cared for at Alfords Point Public School. 
 

Lost property  
There is an increasing pile of clothing located in the lost property basket. Please ensure that your child’s 
belongings are clearly labelled so that we can return them to their owners. The lost property basket is located 
in the library. 
 
Contact details  
It is very important that the school has up to date contact details for all children. Could you please notify the 
school if your details have changed so that we can update our system. Your attention to this is appreciated. 
 

Communication from the school 
Information regarding activities and events are published in the weekly school newsletter, on the term 
calendar and paper notes are sent home with students. Please check your child’s bag and return permission 
notes promptly to the school. During 2018 Alfords Point Public School’s website has been updated. Staff have 
been undergoing training so as to be able to use the new platform. Part of this training includes trialling the 
publication of some notes onto the website during Term 4. In 2019, the school will be publishing all notes onto 
the website so that parents can access from home. The school will advise all families once all notes are 
available on the website. 
 

Selective High Schools 
Applications for selective high school placement for Year 7 in 2020 are now open. An intention to apply form 
has been distributed to all Year 5 students this week. If your child will be entering Year 7 in 2020 and you 
wish to apply to a selective High School, detailed instructions on how to apply are available at https://
education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
 
The application website is now open and applications close on 12 November 2018. 
 

Classes 2019 
Planning has begun for classes in 2019. If you know that your child will not be attending school at Alfords 

Point Public School next year, could you please contact the office. This will greatly assist us in accurately 

planning classes for 2019. 

 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


Respect & Responsibility,      Care & Compassion,      Cooperation & Fairness 

Night of Celebration ~ Date for the diary 
At the end of each year we host our special Night of Celebration. At this event we celebrate the wonderful 
learning, achievements and impressive skills of our students and school community. This year the date of 
our Night of Celebration will be Tuesday 11 December. This event takes place at Menai High School and 
will be commencing at 5.15pm. We look forward to sharing this event with you. Further information will be 
available in coming weeks.  
 

Stage 2 Camp 
Stage 2 Camp is fast approaching with the camp being held on 12 and 13 November at Rathane. The 

teachers are finalising all paperwork and require all permission notes to be completed and returned to the 

school. If you have not returned all information for your child, please send into the school on Monday. If 

you have any questions please speak to Mrs Rider or Mrs Burke. 

 
Annette Wein 
Principal 

 
 
 

On Thursday 25 October a group of our Stage 3 students attended the Invictus Games at Homebush. 
After a very early start we filled our seats at ANZ stadium for what was the beginning of an awesome day. 
First up we heard from two previous Invictus Games competitors, Tony and Mikaylia. Their stories of 
resilience and bravery were inspiring and set the scene for the day. Ordinary people doing extraordinary 
things. We then spent the morning at the Athletics track watching competitors from all over the world 
reach personal goals and make friends. We had prime position trackside and were able to meet and 
encourage many of these competitors. A highlight being an opportunity to high five these competitors and 
gain their signatures whilst seeing them achieve personal bests. We rounded out the day with the chance 
to play wheelchair basketball. This was very exciting and not always as easy as it looked. Best of all it 
made it possible for everyone to play. 

Jennie Lombe 
Assistant Principal 
 

INVICTUS GAMES 



SPORTS NEWS 

SRC NEWS 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK - T4, Week 2 
 

KD  Claudio 
K-1J   Emily 
1-2M   Levi 
1-2PK Thomas 
3-4B    Anastasia 
3-4R    Lotu 
4-5M  Jeremy 
5-6D     Aya 
5-6L  Sophie 

THE POINT CAFE 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Opening Hours for 2018 

The uniform shop will next be open on 31 
October 2018 and then once a fortnight 
on Wednesdays of every odd week,  
starting from 8.30am - 9.15am in the hall.  
 
Orders can be left at the office. 
Thank you 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
This week we have had our first SRC meeting for Term 4. All members have been busy voting for new 
playground ideas that have been suggested by all SRC members. All results are being collated and in 
the upcoming weeks there will be more exciting news to follow. 
 
Maria Panourgias and Carolyn Rider 
 
 
 
Good luck to Amy B next Wednesday at the NSW State Athletics Championships being contested at 
Homebush. Amy will be competing in the Junior High Jump representing herself, Alfords Point Public 
School, Engadine Zone and the Sydney East Region. We are hoping she jumps a PB height.  
 
PSSA Results 
Girls Softball v Lucas Heights won, Junior Girls T-Ball v Lucas Heights loss, Junior Boys T-Ball v Lucas 
Heights loss, Boys Cricket v Lucas Heights loss. 
 
Debbie Burke 
 
Alfords Point Public School Special Photographs Orders 
The special groups photographs are on display at the school office and may be ordered by completing 
an order envelope available from the school office. Please place payment of either cash or cheque in 
the envelope. Credit card payments can be made online through the The School Photographer website 
www.theschoolphotograher.com.au. Please enter your order number on the envelope and return to the 
school office by 15 November 2018. The photos are $16.00 each, 2 for $30.00, 3 for $42.00, 4 for 
$52.00 or 5 for $60.00. Any additional orders over 5 photographs are $10.00 each. This discount is only 
available per family order. 

 
 
 
Thank you to all those who have 
volunteered and helped. 
 
Monday 
Sarah Moore 
 
Wednesday 
Angela Riley 
 
Thursday 
Haley O’Hara 
 
Friday 
Christina Richards 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please report trespassers in the school grounds to: 
School Security  1300 880 021  OR  
Sutherland Police Station 9542 0899 

 




